Department of Financial and Professional Regulation Division of Professional Regulation Collaborative Optometric/Ophthalmological Task Force Advisory Board Meeting

Illinois Department of Financial & Professional Regulation Division of Professional Regulation

Collaborative Optometric/Ophthalmological Task Force Open Minutes

Date: November 7, 2017

Meeting Convened: 2:32 P.M. Meeting Adjourned: 2:45 P.M.

Location: IDFPR Springfield Office, 320 W. Washington St., Room 285

IDFPR Chicago Office, 100 W Randolph St., Room 375

Roll Call: Vince Brandys, O.D.

Sohail Hasan, M.D., Ph.D

Michael Horstman, Task Force Member Erin O'Brien, Task Force Member

Staff Present: Katy Straub, Associate General Counsel, IDFPR

Lauren Craig, Law Clerk, Office of General Counsel, IDFPR

John Webb, Director of Legislative Affairs, IDFPR Kathleen Alcorn, Office of the Secretary, IDFPR

Guests Present: Chris Albanis, M.D., Jim Morphew, Leigh Ann Vanausdoll, Richard Paul, Balaji

Gupta, M.D., Dan Reitz

Topic	Discussion	Action
Roll Call	Task Force Members Present: Vince Brandys, O.D. Sohail Hasan, M.D., Ph.D Michael Horstman Erin O'Brien	Meeting called to order.
Approval of October 10, 2017 Minutes		A motion was made by Dr. Brandys/seconded by Ms. O'Brien to approve the October 10, 2017 meeting minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

A 1 ° CT 1 T A 4°	D II 1.1 1	
Analysis of Task Force Action	Dr. Hasan opened the meeting by summarizing the recommendations that the Illinois Society of Eye Surgeons (ISEPS) previously submitted to the Task Force. He cautioned against any curriculum that would reduce the level of training below that which is obtained in medical school and residency. He emphasized the ultimate goal of patient safety, and expressed disappointment in optometry's recommendation of thirty (30) hours training. With ophthalmology and optometry having tendered their respective recommendations to date, a motion was made by Mr. Horstman/seconded by Dr. Brandys to conclude Task Force business, and cancel the last scheduled meeting in December.	The motion made by Mr. Horstman/seconded by Dr. Brandys to conclude Task Force business, and cancel the last scheduled meeting in December passed unanimously.
Old Business I. 2017 Meeting Dates II. Deadlines	It was confirmed with the Task Force members that the last meeting scheduled for December 12, 2017 at 2:30 p.m. would be cancelled.	
Adjournment		There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Horstman / seconded by Dr. Hasan to adjourn at 2:45 PM. Motion passed unanimously.